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Tuesday 22 June 2021 Term 2 Week 10 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Friday  25 June Last day of Term 2 

Monday 12 July SDD—NO STUDENTS 

Tuesday 13 July Students Return for Term 3 

Friday 16 July 3-6 Athletics Carnival 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Last week was such a great week at Kingy and this 
week is shaping up to be just as awesome! 
Three highlights of last week were the K – 2         
athletics carnival, Yuli activity day and the online 
guardian’s presentations. 
 

Students were so excited about the athletics and 
hearing the cheering, so were the parents. There 
were some stand out runners for certain, but every 
child did their best and most participated with a 
smile on their face.  
 

It was a pleasure for us to host the first combined 
Yuli activity day for the year, for our Coastal    
Learning Community. The Kingy High leaders were 
exceptional and it was evident that the primary   
students had strong connections with each other 
and the cultural learning opportunities presented to 
them. 
 

Lastly, we have been fortunate to have the “Online 
Guardians” in our school this term conducting      
student workshops and parent information sessions 
about social media and keeping safe when online. 
While I was unable to attend, the feedback has 
been overwhelmingly positive and over 40% of      
students indicated that they have made changes to 
their privacy settings as a result of the sessions. 
 

Build progress  
During the school holiday contractors will be onsite 
constructing the compound, in readiness for the 
commencement of the next stage of building, which 
will be the Administration building. In addition, some 
correctional work will be done in the hall over the 
next few weeks. 
 

It has been exciting for the staff to be involved in 
the selection of furniture for both the office and 
classrooms. Starting to feel very real now! Can’t wait 
for our new school. 

STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
Reminder, if students are absent from school, 
the parent/carer will receive an automated 
SMS requesting you contact the school via 
School Stream, Seesaw or phone to provide an           
explanation for the absence. 

Paint Room 

Term 3 Assemblies 
As of next term, parents are invited to attend 
stage assemblies. Teachers will confirm the days 
and times of the term 3 assemblies via seesaw. 
Thank you in advance for supporting us to keep our 
community healthy. 

 Please remember: 
Do not attend if you are feeling unwell. 
QR code sign in is mandatory, 
 as is social distancing between households.  
 

Additional Kindergarten Class 
Due to an increase in student numbers in early stage 
1, an additional class will be established to           
commence in term 3. Families involved have been 
contacted by Miss L-P, and are aware of impending 
changes. I am pleased to announce that Mrs Trish 
Whittaker will be taking on the new class             
(KW – Wobbegongs) and will also be taking on the 
relieving Assistant Principal role for early stage 1. 
Mrs Thomas will return next term on KT, but for 
personal reasons, will not be supervising the stage. 
 
Mrs Whittaker currently holds an Assistant        
Principal position at West Ryde Public School and is 
looking forward to moving to the Kingscliff area, 
where her family reside. She is an experienced     
educator, with extensive leadership and                
kindergarten experience. Details of times to meet 
Mrs Whittaker will be forthcoming to families in 
KW  
 
Kind Regards 
Diana Foley 
Principal 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Parent Portal 

The Parent portal can now be accessed from the 
school website.  This portal will allow you to access 
your child's Semester 1 report which will be          
released at the end of this week.  You will also be 
able to view your child’s attendance.   
 

Athletics Carnival 
The athletics carnival for all students aged 8 and 
above will be on Friday 16 July (Week 1, Term 3).  
Notes went home yesterday and need to be returned 
to the office with a payment of $5 (per student) for 
the bus by Wednesday 14 July.  
 
Year 5 Interrelate 
The Interrelate program will be held for year 5 on  
19th, 23rd and 26th July.  Notes have already been 
sent home and need to be returned to the office 
with the payment of $25.   

 

Have a safe and happy holiday 
OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

  VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

 
Volunteers Required 

If you are interested in helping ,  
please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 

New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   
Please see the office for the paperwork. 

 
PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  
 

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

 Thursday 24 June 

Kim           Rechelle 

Friday 25 June 
Janet         Kylie 

Ashlee       Heather 

Thursday 24 June 
 

Gail 

Friday 25 June 

Kylie         Debbie 

 

 

PBL WINNERS 

 Andri  -  2S                    Asha  -  1F 

        Lyla  -  3/4A                   Zach  -  3/4M 

        Alice  -  3/4M 

 

 



 

Orient Street, KINGSCLIFF NSW 2487  T  6674 1467  E  kingscliff-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  W  kingscliff-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

     KIMP NEWS  
 

 

Intermediate Band rocked the hall on Monday! 
It was wonderful to hear our Intermediate 
Band students performing on Monday for an   
audience of Stage 2 classes and parents and 
family members. A very big thank you to       
everyone who came along to listen, we loved 
having an audience to perform for.     
 
Intermediate Band has made great progress 
this term and we are looking forward to working 
on some new music next term. Our drummers in 
the Kingy Drumline will be performing early 
next term and we can't wait to hear them with 
Mr Walsh. 
 
KIMP timetables will be emailed home later this 
week. The first day back for students is     
Tuesday 13th July so all Monday students will 
have a lesson on the Tuesday in Week 1 
(no Intermediate Band rehearsal first week 
back). 
 
A big thank you to all those families who have 
paid their KIMP accounts for this term, please 
make sure any outstanding amounts are paid 
this week to enable the program to continue to 
run smoothly. 
 
KIMP has had a great Term 2, it's really     
wonderful to see lots of our students making 
good progress at this point in the 
year. A very big thank you for all the support 
that goes on at home...all those early morning 
drop offs, reminders to practice at home (we 
know that can be challenging!), dropping             
instruments up to school when they have      
forgotten to bring them...we couldn't do it 
without you! 
 
Have a great holiday! 
Nicky Cooper  
(and Mr Walsh and Mr Moodie!) 
Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 

nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The KPS Uniform Shop has a limited amount of stock 
available for purchase and will be available until stock is 
sold out.   
 

Shorts  - Sizes 2  

Shirts - Size  14  available. (Limited Stock) 

Skirts  - Size 16. 

Jumper—sizes 4, 6 & 14 

Spray Jackets—sizes 4, 12, 14 & 16 

Senior Jackets—size 10 only 

Track Pants—szies 8, 12 & 14 

Second-hand uniforms are also available from the school 
office. 

If we do not have the item you are after, it can be  
ordered from Mr Charles through their website 
www.mrcharles.com.au, phone 1800 810 182 or  
email admin@mrcharles.com.au. 

 

Thank you. 

 

K-2 Athletics Carnival 

 

Congratulations to all the students that           
participated in the K-2 Athletics Carnival last 
Friday. The kids had a fantastic morning running 
in their age races. Students participated in fun, 
energetic and inclusive novelty games run by    
Fitness Kidz. It was great to see so many family 
and friends come to cheer on and support our 
little athletes.   

 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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          Intermediate Band Performance  

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

  


